
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 2, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  8
th

 ALD. DIST. – FILE # 091050 

    INSTALL STOP SIGN ON WEST MILWAUKEE ROAD 

    AT SELIG DRIVE (PRIVATE ROAD) 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

As a result of a review of the intersection of West Milwaukee Road and Selig Drive, we 

found that the current conditions that exist at the intersection warrant the above-captioned 

traffic control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation 

of the stop control.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.  

City Engineer  

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 2, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091050  

          INSTALL STOP SIGN ON WEST WHEELHOUSE ROAD 

          AT SELIG DRIVE (PRIVATE ROAD) 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

As a result of a review of the intersection of West Wheelhouse Road and Selig Drive, we 

found that the current conditions that exist at the intersection warrant the above-captioned 

traffic control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation 

of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.  

City Engineer  

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 2, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4th ALD. DIST. - FILE #091050 

         REMOVE ONE-WAY ON EAST STATE STREET 

         FROM NORTH WATER STREET TO NORTH VAN BUREN STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to the removal of the one-way traffic control on East State Street from 

North Water Street to North Van Buren Street in conjunction with the East State Street 

resurfacing project from North Edison Street to North Prospect Avenue. 

  

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this traffic control change and found that 

converting this street from a one-way to a two-way street would enhance traffic circulation 

in this area. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 2, 2009 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton  

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   1
st
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091050 

         INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON WEST CONGRESS STREET 

         AND NORTH 25
TH

 STREET 

    

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 


